
LEAGUE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Held on ZOOM due to COVID-19 restrictions

8pm Wed 26/04/2021
1 - Attendance:
· League Officers:

· Chairperson: Andy Long (AL)
· President: Geoff Jackson (GJ)

· League Secretary: Mark Newall (MN)
· Treasurer: Dave Nuttall (DN) 
· Competition / Trophy Secretary: David Taylor (DT)
· League Clubs:

· Mere:
· Mobberley: Mark Newall (MN); Alan Williams
· Shaw Heath: 

· Tatton: David Taylor (DT); Andy Long (AL); Ashley Parker
· Wilmslow Cons: Ralph Robertson
2 - Apologies for absence
· Mike Sullivan
· Geoff Jackson

· Allan Jackson

· Scott Marshall

· Rob Clarke

· Richard Owen
3 - Minutes of last meeting
· MN had previously published details of the last league meeting and EGM on the league stats site.
· Propose by AL as a true and accurate representation and seconded by DT
4 - Items arising from the last meetings (not agenda listed)
Ongoing Items from previous meetings:
Discussion on recognising the efforts and achievements of the outgoing secretary.

Tony put a huge amount of effort into his role over 19 years+

Want people to think about ways of recognising and showing our appreciation. Potential ideas so far are a collection and potentially a trophy/comp named after him.

Something that may need to wait until the new season so that the word can properly be spread to all players, collections can take place in person on match nights etc

Rule proposals:

1. Abolish points deductions. If clubs or teams don’t want to be involved in these meetings then that’s up to them – I don’t see the need to force them. If they don’t turn up then they don’t get a say in how the league is run.

2. Amend the ‘must be played before’ ruling to ‘must be the same week – to allow Tuesday matches to be played on Wednesday.

Proposed by MN seconded by DT
5 - Disciplinary / Matters of Dispute
MN sees no reason for punishments for non-attendance. This meeting is covering extraordinary circumstances and there isn’t currently a league running to be able to dock any points anyway!

MN will also try and avoid scheduling meetings on the nights of Champions League Semi Finals involving Man City (or Utd) in future! 

6 - Items notified to Secretary prior to meeting
Suggestion of summer comps by Scott Marshall via whatsapp. Brief discussion on the fact that this sort of thing couldn’t take place until after June 21st but that we might look at re-visting this later in the summer. Thanks to Scott for the suggestion though – great to see people thinking of and sharing ideas.
7 - Trophies / Competitions Secretary
From last time…

Leung Yu from Mobberley is the only competition winner this year having won the 6 reds.
Tony was the previous winner so its likely that the trophy is at MVH. MN to check at the first opportunity.
David floated the idea of potentially changing to only giving trophies for finalists and competition winners. Would allow us to improve the quality of trophies.

Asked reps to find out how people at their clubs feel about this idea. It was later mentioned by the treasurer that this idea could provide a much needed and significant saving in terms of league finances – possibly as much as £200 per year.
Discussed getting rid of the semi-final trophies again and putting that to a vote at the AGM.

Ashly made a point that there are a number of players out there (including an example from his team) that value any sort of trophy and reducing the amount of winners will reduce the amount of people turning up at the AGM.

To be put to a vote at the AGM – proposer DT, seconder AL
Mini 3 player league

Long discussion on the proposed 3 player league which we now have 13 entries for.
Various formats and options were discussed with the end result being.

· Closing date for entries is Friday 7th May
· By that same date we’ll need to have at least 3 names for each team and the chosen night to play home matches (Tues or Thurs)
· It will start w/c 24th May (week after the clubs open)

· We have 13 teams so as it stands we would be looking at a 13 week competition where each team plays each other once.
· Matches will be 3 frames played off the handicaps as they currently stood at the end of the abandoned 20/21 season.

· It will be pure aggregate i.e. team knock out style with 1 point for a win.

· Teams will state whether they play their home matches on Tuesday or Thursday.

· Teams won’t be restricted to 3 named individuals and will be able to bring in additional players as required.

· Handicaps will remain fixed with the possible exception of players who are new to the league. They will be given a starting handicap by their team captain and then this may need to be adjusted accordingly.
The whole ethos of this competition is that it’s a fun, friendly comp to get people playing again. Questions and concerns were raised regarding flexibility over teams/squads and handicaps but we want to be as open and flexible as possible and will trust people not to take advantage of this.

We will need reps from each club to confirm that their club will be opening and that clubs will be happy to give up the tables on Tuesdays and Thursdays throughout the summer.
We will also need each team to provide a list of players and confirm which night they intend to play their home games.
8 – Treasurer
Brief statement from David but obviously very little has happened with finances.
9 - Any other business

Set a date for the AGM

· Virtual meeting?

· Outdoor after 17/05?

· Indoor after restrictions lifted?
It was decided to wait until we can do this in person and indoor so will look at scheduling something for w/c 28th June. Mere is next on the rota so need to speak to Rich or Geoff.

Agreed that a virtual meeting wasn’t a good idea as there are definitely people out there who wouldn’t be able to attend that might want to.

Update on Recruitment
MN in discussion with the Victoria Club about joining our league – possibly even 2 teams.

Also in discussion with former Morley captain Paul Hart about rejoining our league.
I honestly don’t know how likely either of the above are at this stage.
Next Season – want everyone to think about how they would like the league to look moving forward.

I really want to go back to 1 division – accept that 2 divisions of 6 isn’t ideal but if we can get to 14 teams then 2 divsions of 7 is workable.
Will propose a vote on this at the AGM – that vote can be dependent on the number of teams i.e. ‘If we get to 14 teams then we’ll go back to 2 divisions – yes/no’. Can also include a vote for if we are staying at the current number of teams.
Those present were all in agreement that 2 divisions would be preferential but there was obviously support among the members to be 1 division as it passed a vote.

Proposed MN, seconded AL
After 1 and a bit seasons of handicaps I’m hearing very mixed things about them. Lets give people the chance to vote. Clearly if we are all 1 division then we need to be handicapped but if we go back to 2 then lets give people the chance to have another say now that they have seen them in action.

Again, those present at the meeting were all against handicaps (strongly in some case). Everyone was agreed that if we are 1 division then we need a handicap but if we are 2 divisions then we don’t. But, as with 1 division there was clearly some support among the members.
Proposed MN, seconded DT
MN said that every year at the AGM we are asked to vote on things and there is always someone who wants to discuss these in more detail but we aren’t given the opportunity to do so. Many of the people there will be hearing about these things for the first time so haven’t had a chance to consider them.

MN intends to publish details of the proposals on the blog page of the website so that people can consider and even debate them before the meeting.

AT the meeting will invite a brief discussion on each topic and give people a chance to consider the pros ad cons. This needs to be brief so the meeting doesn’t go on too long. This year we won’t be having a presentation so tere should be time.
Ashley started a discussion on attracting new members – ensuring that someone who does an internet search for snooker in knutsford comes across our league and its respective clubs. DT gave an example of how tricky it was to find somewhere to play snooker when he moved into the area.

MN to work on the website over the summer so that vistors clearly see that we encourage new players and that we can help people of all abilities a welcoming environment to play snooker.

One of the longer terms things on MNs to do list for the league is to review our social media presence and to start to use platforms like facebook, twitter, Instagram etc. He may well be appealing to some of the members with more experience in this area to volunteer to assist. 
10 Date of next meetings
· Postpone AGM until a point where this can be a physical meeting. w/c 28th June
· Formation meeting – date to be published at the AGM
====================================================================================

Management Meeting rota: 

· Shaw Heath, Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Mere
AGM rota: 

· Mere (70th Anniversary), Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Shaw Heath
League Formation Meetings

· Will all be held at Mobberley (league HQ) in August each pre-season.
Life Members

· Currently playing in the league: Rob Clarke / Francis Evans / Arthur Hasford / Any Long / David Nuttall / David Rainford / Philip Simpson / Bruce Tulley / Ed Wakefield 
· Not currently playing in the league: Tony Crompton / Ray Dale / Barry Lineham / Brian Mitchell / Geoff Owen / Mervyn Pike / David Potter / David Sykes / Ronnie Tagg / John Thompson / Peter Watson

